
New Cardboard Recycling Procedures 

The Town will now provide a separate cardboard collection site at the Construction and Demolition Debris facility 

on Scarborough Drive.  The facility hours have now been extended to provide full coverage Monday through 

Saturday from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (closed for lunch from 12-12:30 p.m.).  Residents may still use their recycling 

buckets for cardboard collection as long as the cardboard is not longer than 48 inches in length, fits and is fully 

contained within the bin. 

The change, while only minimally affecting residential collection users, will allow the Town of Union to continue 

to provide a low cost (average of approximately $150/year), comprehensive, and diverse municipal 

refuse/recycling collection to residents.  For further information on cardboard recycling please call 786-2980. 


